
 

CAA Minutes September 2021 

Meeting called to order by Wade Hall. 

Attendees: Wade Hall, Darlene Atwell, Archie Atwell, Evelyn Groseclose, 
Glen Repass, Peggy Stevenot, Sara Kidd, Betty Hubble, Denise Hancock, 
Lorree Waddle  

Minutes from July meeting were read by Sara Kidd and were approved as 
presented. 

Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented for January 1 through 
September 7, 2021. 

Committee Reports 

 113 paid members 

Museum – There has been a donation of an Army locker by Lt. 
Colonel Tom Groseclose. Peggy is also getting things together for 
the museum. 

 Historical – none 

Ceres Website News – Elmer was praised for getting events and posting up 
quickly. 

Grant for 2021 is due in August, open for suggestions, must be health 
related. 

Reminder to contact the school in March 2022 regarding the scholarship for 
graduation dates, etc.  

No updates to the handicap door, ramp, or lock 

Gym Roof Repairs – Steve will be back in October to complete the last 
corner in need of repair.  

 

 

 

New Business 

Homecoming Plans – Five caterers were contacted by Lorree and 
Roxanne Winsett was the only caterer available on the day of 
homecoming. Attendees decided on a menu of Roast Beef, Oven 
Fried Chicken, Mashed Potatoes, Broccoli Casserole, Glazed Carrots, 
Tossed Salad, Banana Pudding, Apple Cake and German Chocolate 
Cake. A theme pertaining to the FFA Legacy Fund was decided upon 
as well.  

FFA is setting up a legacy fund honoring Marie Groseclose which is 
set to kick off in a couple weeks. Those in attendance discussed the 
possibility of the Secretary of the State FFA speaking at Home-
coming. The FFA is in need of $25,000 to start the legacy fund.   

Denise Hancock presented the group with an idea of having a 
Christian Karaoke Night at the gym. She would like to do this every 
Friday night with the proceeds going to the Puppet Program at the 
Ceres Ministry Church. She would like to invite youth, praise and 
worship groups and also dance teams to attend. She plans to charge 
a $6 admission which includes a meal or $1 admission with no meal 
purchase. She would like to advertise in the Enterprise, on social 
media and hang flyers. COVID protocol was also discussed, and she 
plans to use covers on the microphones and use disinfectant 
between performers. Denise plans for dinner to start at 5pm and the 
music to start around 6pm. She would like to start the Friday 
following this meeting. Those in attendance agreed to a trial run for 
October 1 and 8. Denise was made aware that she would be 
responsible for cleaning up after as well. Denise chose to think about 
it and let someone know if she plans to move forward.  

The meeting was adjourned, next meeting will be Homecoming on 
October 16, 2021. 

                                                         Sara L. Kidd, Secretary 
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